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Funders, publishers and scientific organizations have highly endorsed the adoption of FAIR principles (Find-
able, Accessible, Interoperable, and Reusable) to promote research data reusability and reproducibility.
However, FAIR principles are high-level guidelines without explicit requirements for their implementation.
Several aspects should be taken into account to translate the principles into practice. Practical solutions such
as metrics and associated tools are required to support the assessment of FAIR compliance of research arte-
facts such as services and datasets. FAIR assessment tools are important for many stakeholders to assess the
reusability of data and -related services and thus their suitability for supporting science. For the individual
researcher as well as research initiatives these tools can help to select for example appropriate data archives,
but they can also be used by data service providers to iteratively improve their data offerings, e.g., as part of
FAIR advisory processes. The FAIRsFAIR (Fostering Fair Data Practices in Europe) project aims at providing
practical solutions for the application of the FAIR data principles throughout the research data life . One of the
outcomes of the project is the development of an open-source tool named F-UJI to support trustworthy data
repositories committed to FAIR data provision to programmatically measure datasets for their level of FAIR-
ness over time. The tool supports a programmatic FAIR assessment of published research datasets based on
the FAIRsFAIR object assessment metrics. For each of the metrics, we have designed and implemented practi-
cal tests based on existing standards and best practices for research data. This presentation gives an overview
on the development and application of F-UJI and the underlying metrics and tests. We further demonstrate
the use of the tool in a combined consultative approach applied to pilot data repositories. As part of iterative
development of the tool, the automated assessment of multidisciplinary datasets was used to derive recom-
mendations for improving the FAIRness of the datasets tested using the tool. We summarize the experience
and lessons learned from the development, testing and application of F-UJI.
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